
 

CITY OF NAPLES, FLORIDA 
NOTICE OF ZONING IN PROGRESS 

 
 
Please take Notice that the Naples City Council has declared that Zoning is in Progress related  to 
outdoor dining in all areas of the City. During the pendency of this Zoning in Progress, persons or 
firms may submit petitions or permit applications that include outdoor dining; however, all new 
petitions for outdoor dining or revisions to prior approvals, submitted after the effective date of 
this resolution, will be heard by City Council. Pursuing such applications is at the Petitioner’s own 
risk, and doing so cannot be the basis of a claim for estoppel or vested right protection. Unless 
extended, the Zoning in Progress will expire 180 days after the Effective Date. Any inquiries 
concerning this notice should be directed to Robin Singer, Planning Director, Phone No. 239-213-
1040, rsinger@naplesgov.com . 
 
Patricia L. Rambosk, MMC 
City Clerk  
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